## Local shorts

## Library news

The "best overdue book excuse" contest held during Ontario Public Library Week has been won by Aileen Tuck.

Congratulations Aileen! One fine-free year at the Terrace Bay Public Library is your prize. Anyone wanting to know Aileen's winning excuse can read it at the library. It is posted by the circulation desk.

A reminder to parents who have registered their children in Storytime this year. This program begins

Tuesday, October 15th at 2:00 p.m. Don't forget to bring in a picture of your child for the wall display.

The new Canadiana Encyclopedia has arrived. Come in and see what's on the "new book"

shelves.

We are on winter hours: Monday to Friday 10-noon, Monday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday 1-5 p.m. and Tuesday and Thursday 7-9 p.m.

Visit your library.

# Winnie's Scribbles

The C.W.L. Regional Meeting tour agenda met in the Parish Centre October 2nd. Father Peter Groulx opened with a prayer. There were about 50 in attendance from Thunder Bay, Terrace Bay and Marathon. There were scriptural readings and workshop ideas etc. Speeches from the head table were Mrs. Alda Hall. Mrs. J. Kemp, Sharon Legault and Kathleen Mukkonen. A centre piece made by Celia Valentino was raffled and won by Mrs. Sarrinen. Coffee and lunch was served and enjoyed by all. The next meeting will be in Marathon November 22nd.

Mrs. Louise Irving (nee Christianson) is visiting her mom and brother. She is from Lasquete Island, B.C.

The C.W.L. Bake Sale and Tea and Penny Auction was a successful event.

Thanks to all who donated and helped in any way.

A shower was held in the United Church basement honouring Mrs. Linda Ballentine nee Ross on October 2nd in the United St. Andrews Hall. Receiving with the bride were her mom and the groom's mom Dorothy Ballentine and Sheila Moquin sister of the groom. Linda Comeau sister of the groom opened the gifts. Servitors were Pam and Glenda Glad, Judy Bourguignon, Dianne Gionet and Pauline Bourrie. Kitchen helpers were Nancy Zaporzan, Phyllis Luke and Charlotte Miller. Many lovely gifts were received. Thanks to all who helped.

The United Church Women met on Wednesday evening with Marg Smith President speaking and 12 members present. Gwen Hadley led in devotions.

Mrs. A. Patterson the wife of a Missioner in the Barbados will be present in the afternoon at 2 p.m. on Nov. 5 and will speak on her experiences in that country. also demonstrating East Indian cookery. Any interested person may attend, lunch will be served. Everyone will be made welcome.

The Annual Christmas continued on page 10

#### THANK YOU

The family of the late Napoleon Lapointe wish to express sincere thanks to Dr. Wilkes and the nursing staff of The McCausland Hospital.

> The Lapointe Family

#### **PROCLAMATION**

By, and with the Consent of Council I hereby proclaim that the week of October 13-20, 1985 be known as Youth Week. Dated at Terrace Bay this 23rd day

of September, 1985.

M. Hamilton Acting Reeve



#### NOTICE

Due to Thanksgiving Day falling on Monday, October 14th, 1985, Council meeting will be on Tuesday, October 15th, 1985.

A.J. Gauthier

**Returning Officer** 

## Yes we can!

**GERTRUDE COTTON** 

A second meeting of those interested in forming a Handicap Action Group for Terrace Bay - Schreiber met Tuesday evening in the McCausland Hospital. This group had been instigatged by Jack Patterson now a resident of Terrace Bay.

In response to letters sent out last month by Elizabeth McLean, several new faces were welcomed: Ed Borutski of Schreiber Town Council and Holy Angels Roman Catholic Church; Ollie Chapman of Terrace Bay Town Council Keith Milne, Pastor of Terrace Bay Gospel Assembly, Bill LeGrande, Minister of Schreiber's St. John's Anglican Church, Connie Bryson representing Order of Eastern Star, McCausland Hospital, Auxiliary to Schreiber Legion, Masonic Lodge and Schreiber Legion 109, Beth Moffat representing Waghorn's Pharmacy, Peggy Thompson, Terrace Bay Community Church and Auxiliary, Bunny Singleton Board of Governors McCausland Hospital, Betty Wilkie, Terrace Bay

Legion Auxiliary, Wade McLean, Lake Superior High School, Terrace Bay Campus and Gertrude Cotton, Birchwood Auxiliary.

It was decided all meetings should be open, with the next meeting November 7th at 7:00 p.m. McCausland Hospital.

Rod Thompson was nominated to head up the group. Rod had done a lot of groundwork on wheelchair accessibility within the two towns. Through Northern Affairs and the March of Dimes Rod has learned funding is available to extend ramps and doors to existing buildings. He will obtain application forms. This will be a top priority of the group. Entertainment was another topic for consideration, though until more buildings become accessible, it would be confined to the hospital area. Many suggestions were made and will be dealt with at greater

A notice will be placed in the paper seeking names of persons who might also benefit from a mutual sharing of resources and information.

# NOMINATIONS Notice to Municipal Electors

## Township of Schreiber

TAKE NOTICE that persons may be nominated as candidates in an election between 9 o'clock in the forenoon and 5 o'clock in the afternoon of nomination day, Monday, October 21, 1985, but nothing in section 35 of the Municipal Elections Act, R.S.O. 1980, c. 308 prevents a person filing a nomination paper with the clerk during his normal office hours during the four days immediately preceding nomination day.

### OFFICES FOR WHICH PERSONS MAY BE NOMINATED

Reeve — One required (1)

Councillors — Four required (4)

Trustee — Lake Superior Board of Education - Separate School Electors — One required (1)

Trustee — Lake Superior Board of Education - Public School Electors — Two required (2)

Schreiber Hydro Commissioners — Two required (2)

Trustee — North of Superior Roman Catholic Separate School Board — One required (1)

Electors are hereby required to take notice and govern themselves accordingly and further take notice that the manner in which said nominations shall be filed is set forth in section 36 of the Municipal Elections Act. Nomination forms and full particulars of procedures to be followed, may be obtained from the undersigned.

If a greater number of candidates than required to fill the said offices are nominated and make the required declarations, notice of the time for the holding of the poll, including the advance poll and notice of the last day for making applications for a certificate to vote by proxy will be given forthwith.

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE that where the number of candidates for an office who are nominated at the end of nomination day is not sufficient to fill the number of vacancies to which the candidates may be elected, subsection of section 40 respecting acclamation applies to those candidates and, on the Wednesday, following nomination day, October 23, 1985, the clerk may, between the hours of 9 o'clock in the forenoon and 5 o'clock in the afternoon, receive and certify additional nominations for the remaining vacancies in the office in respect of which there was an insufficient number of candidates.

Given under my hand this ninth day of October, 1985.

# Back once again

by KIM BORSA A new year for 4H has just begun. The first meeting took place on Monday, September 23rd.

The group consists of 13 girls. Our President this year is Donna Lalonde, our Secretary is Anna Jakubowski, our Treasurer is Danielle St. Amand, our vice president is Erin Marcella and our Press Reporter is myself Kim Borsa.

On our first meeting we made Basic Tea Biscuits.

We all enjoyed what we had made, and were assigned to make them at

home for our parents. On our second meeting we thought of our name and we are now called the "Pastry Puffs". We all enjoyed our second meeting because we made 2 pies. We made a blueberry and an apple pie. After the pies were cooked we ate them, they were good but would have been better if we had ice cream and cheese.

## THANK YOU

The ladies of Loyal Order of the Moose would like to thank all the men and ladies who helped and donated their time and gifts for the successful Breakfast and Penny Auction on September 22. Also a special thanks to the clown for entertaining the children.